The agenda was accepted and the minutes were corrected to note that Pete Lane attended the Dec. 14th meeting.

LED bulb projects: Ben James asked for volunteers to visit 10-20 residents to see if LED bulbs are needed and, if so, which bulbs would suit the resident. Ben had built an apparatus to hold bulbs of different wattage and color of light emitted. This apparatus will be demonstrated at the February CRA meeting. Steve Madsen stated the popular bulbs will be stocked; others can be special-ordered.

Budget Request to CRA, 2022-2023 Budget.

Energy committee has \$315 unused funds. (The cost of the four apparatuses, \$100, is an outstanding expense.) The committee agreed to request \$315 from the CRA for the next budget year.

Climate Resilience Group. Dick Haden recommended the book, "Drawdown," by Paul Hawken.

SSAFE. Non-Kendal communities may register as non-Kendal member and have access to the website and newsletter.

Energy Display. Ben James submitted the name and email address for Michelle <u>Goodwin@SSAFE.org</u>. and recommended the PBS program "Earth Emergency."

Facilities Director Report: Steve Madsen remarked that it looks hopeful for projects, such as, LED bulb funding, in the new budget. The next energy audit will take place at Ellerslie in March.

Trash Talk. There has been no progress in the plan to include Coniston and Cartmel in recycling efforts. The goal is to have a recycling message common to all four campuses and to have a group able to respond to changes in recycling.

No report from Kendal.

The next meeting is February 8, 2022.

Attendees: Ben James, Barbara Grove, Steve Madsen, Spencer Ervin, Dick Haden and Pete Lane.